September 27, 1995

Chris Mulqueeney
957 Forest Lane
Livermore, Ca. 94550

RE: Jeff Oliver and Universal Entertainment

I have had the opportunity and pleasure to both work with Jeff and to attend functions at
which he provided the entertainment.

In working with him I found him to be honest and straight-forward. It was a pleasure to
work with someone who has such enthusiasm for his work as well as for life in general.

The functions that I have attended for which he provided the entertainment were fun and
enjoyable. He livens the crowd and gets in and participates instead of sitting behind his
equipment and playing songs.

I would not hesitate to call on him nor would I hesitate to refer him to someone in need of
entertainment for their function.

Sincerely,
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~ Chris Mulqueeney
previously Director of Catering , Holiday Inn- Livermore
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